our town in Swansea. The event was very well attended program and concert at the church.

The town visited with some of the other organizations that is assisting wit our other projects. The renovations of our downtown area. The sprucing up and the renovations our buildings, we are still working with. We sent out letters to a variety of members of our community asking them to adhere to the Town Ordinance by cleaning up their areas and removing debris. We gave then 7 days from the date of the letter. The Chief and his deputy have been ordered to start giving out citations for those not within compliance to the Town Ordinance, with debris and other things on their property.

Councilwoman Linda Butler was able to go to the School Board Meeting and was excited to see the enthusiasm from the board itself for the District.

WATER AND SEWER

For the month of March, we had o DHEC violations. 74 locate with 32 of those from the Water Department. We continue to find people stealing water in town. We are working with our software company to come up with a way to read the meters that are not active.

The Chlorine levels are at 692 we have them level back out.

Water Main Replacement with Stutts and Williams are on the Job. We probably will have some pipes that may blow out because they are rotten during this construction period. However, Town of Swansea is there to make sure these issues are corrected. Stutts and Williams may be out Swansea within the next 4 to 5 months.

STREET MAINTENANCE

No Report (Carlton Moore) out sick.

POLICE DEPARTMENT

For the month of March, they worked 124 citations, 4 accidents, serve 24 warrants took 60 reports and 32 arrests.